SUFAC

Meeting Minutes for 13 Nov. 2008
I. Call to Order

SUFAC Chair Tania Galligan called the meeting to order at 5:15pm.
II. Roll Call

a. Members Present: Lynsy Beckett, Andy Locke, Sheila Schroeder, Brianna Markowski, Lindsay Acterberg, John Lee, Chris McDermott, Joe Tyrrell, Jessica Olive, Jason Askew, Yue Yang, Cheng Thao, OFO – Sarah Pratt, Ricky Staley, Kervin Blanke, Ron Ronnenberg, Matt Kehl, Tania Galligan, Ryan Conohan, Tessa Pieper
III. Recognition of Guests – Brittni Werner- alternate theatre; Dan McIver- Athletics;  Ken Bothof- athletics; Kory Krauss- Ultimate Frisbee club; Jeff Sonntag- SGA- Chair of Recreation and Athletics.
Tania would like to invite Jeff to sit with the board and ask questions.
IV. Approval of Agenda- Matt motioned to switch item “A” with item “B”. Chris seconds. Brianna called the question. Matt acclimated. Matt motioned to approve. Chris seconded. Joe called the question. Matt acclimated. Matt motioned to approve the agenda. Chris seconded. Joe called the question. Lynsy acclimated
V. Approval of Minutes- Tania entertained the motion to approve the minutes. Lynsy motioned to approve. Andy seconded. Joe called the question. Matt acclimated.
VI. Reports

a. OFO: $26,637.73 and small org start up is $1500.00
b. Senate: The smoking policy went through.
c. Honorarium task force- No report. There is a meeting tomorrow
d. Senate ad-hoc committee- There is one more meeting Nov. 24 for final recommendations.
e. SGA Exec: Ricky is gone on a Chancellor Search in Milwaukee. Smoking policy did pass. An environmental chair was nominated.
f. Good Time Programming: No Report
g. Vice Chair: A $17.00 Netflix request was passed for Student Film Society.
h. Chair:  A timeline for the org budgets was made and handed out. Rumor has it that the court case may come out on Tuesday.
VII. Discussion Items
a. Alternate Theatre Request- Alternate theatre is presenting a request to reallocate their funds that were funded for a theatre trip to Milwaukee in hopes of attending a theatre trip in Chicago instead. The trip costs the same amount of money as the last trip- total $600.00 SUFAC pays $400.00 20 people are attending at $20.00 per person to pay the org’s 1/3 amount. They are not getting a hotel for the trip because they planned a lock in the theatre as well as finals occurring the following week. Matt asked when the Milwaukee trip is. It is planned for the spring semester. Yue asked how many people planned on attending. There were 20 people attending. Andy motioned to make it an immediate action item so they could pay for their trip. Chris seconded. Joe called the question. Brianna acclimated. Action item “d”. 
b. Ultimate Frisbee Contingency Request- The Ultimate Frisbee club came into present a request for 30 tee-shirts for a start. The $100.00 and then will charge students $5 per shirt. The club should be returned $50.00 that they will save for more shirts if needed or tournaments. Matt asked if they went through OFO for the information because some orgs are able to get tax exempt. The presenter, Kory, was unsure when asked if there would be money returned to SUFAC because he was unsure if they would need more t-shirts or if they were going to be in any tournaments. But he said it could be a possibility.
c. Athletics Auxiliary Budget- for 17 straight semesters athletes have received a GPA of 3.0 or better.  The athletic director is very pleased with their involvement. They stated they are going to begin a 5% increase to the budget because of the high gas prices, although they did go down, hotel prices increased. We want to provide pride and entertainment for the students and people involved with UWGB. We also take into consideration the growth agenda. We hope that you take into consideration the free tickets available for students. We hope we presented the budget in a way that is easier for you to understand. 

We are a non allocable auxiliary and our request is for 2011 and 2012 because we plan 3 years into the future. I will focus on 09-10 budget and all the years after are just projections based on percentage increase. Total athletics amount on attachment 1. Chart 1- Total revenue. University state salary and operating support 16%. Student fees are 17%. Ticket sales are 13%. Fundraising 7%. Sponsorship 7%. Gifts and grants 1%. Chart 2- 128 fund- self generated revenue. 36% student fees. 28% ticket sales. 15% fundraising. The booster club has raised an amount of money as well. NCAA has a very large contract with CBS for Men’s basketball and a sum of money goes to the division 1 student athletic programs. Chart 3- revenue sources that are put into 102, 187, and 233. The 102 account is state supported. The 233 account is gifts and grants; such as the NCAA grants. The 187 account is used for 1 big sponsorship that gets ran through that. Chart 4 – total expenses.  This includes scholarships partial and full, salary and benefits, travel, recruiting, equipment, game expenses , university assessments, contracted services ( through Bellin Health and Prevea), and administrative costs. Chart 5- 128 account. Salaries and benefits. Financial aid 17%. Travel 22%. Recruiting 3%. Equipment 3%. University assessments 3%. Assessments 3%. Administrative 12%. Contracted services 1%. Chart 6- Financial aid. Salary and benefits 31%. Travel 1%. Equipment $3000.00. Administrative 3%. Attachment 2- Auxiliary budget worksheet. Attachment 3- this was done in more detail for 09-10. Student fees are $1,073,210.00. We are budgeting for under sales in items. Sponsorships are less this year because there is an amount that is revenue for the fiscal year. Licensing for apparel that is sold is split with campus. There is book resale for the student athletes to sell to athletics. Concessions that are generated at home athletic events that are held on campus, the revenue goes to athletics.  PMI gets the revenue from the Resch as a contracted deal. Actually, we are paying interest on the reserve. Phoenix fund is the fundraising org for student athletic events. We are not anticipating an increase for the next few years so we are budgeting because we don’t know about the economy. Any teams that do earn postseason, we get the money for travel purposes from the NCAA revenue. We are budgeting for $804,000.00 in salaries. We have a total of 30 full time positions that not only have salaries but also have benefits. There are 15 part-time positions that are eligible for social security benefits. Andy asked what the university assessment was. We get assessed for accounting and people soft. University software gets assessed as an auxiliary. Aided individuals go for athletes that have part of housing, food, or books covered. We strive to budget every year. We don’t ever anticipate a huge windfall of money so our goal is to try and break even and get a little bit of money when we can. Matt asked if they could do a quick explanation of the 3 year out program. It is a safe guard with student fees so we know three years from now that we will get the money and there won’t be such a huge increase to throw the board off guard. Sheila asked when the contract with the Resch expires; also if the boys will ever play at the Kress. We would like that. We just signed a 5 year contract with the Resch. There are many people in the community that are involved with the Resch center and the basketball team. In the beginning, the Resch center was partially built so the men’s basketball team would play there. We decided we would build a smaller facility on campus for graduation, women’s basketball, etc. In reality the contract we have with the Resch center is a good contract we pay about $150,000.00 at least. Matt asked if they could explain the              why there was an increase in 128 expenses from 08-09 and 09-10. Most of the game expenses are paid on the 127 account as they go up less can be paid on the fund making them shift to the 128 account. We added ticketing fees into that number that we didn’t pay in the past into this year’s account. Our last audit we made a change how we account for the Resch center ticketing fees. The auditor said he would like us to declare our ticketing as an expense. Ryan stated that the bowling club and dance team come to us asking for money, how would you define your version of athletics. Dance team is not a NCAA sport but there has been talk about the NCAA declaring bowling as a NCAA sport. We have about four main student athletics. Men’s soccer is considered an equivalency sport. Depending on how talented the athletes are one player may get tuition paid, another may get tuition and room and board, or books and room and board- that come out of the $500,000.00. Joe asked what UWGB does for recruiting. It depends on the sport, but men’s and women’s basketball for example are fairly structured. They have an active AAU program. Many athletes will play in high school and AAU tournaments in the summer in 4 or 5 different cities all over the cities all over the country. We send coaches to the tournaments to recruit women’s basketball players from close to Green Bay but they go to Vegas or Florida to see them play. All of the sports recruiting programs are similar to the one just described. Chris asked what we spend in scholarships and student funding compared to other schools. In scholarships, we are comparable to other schools we compete with, but in other areas of our budget we are not comparable. We average around $22,000.00 per athlete while other schools average around $40,000.00. Matt stated that sponsorships didn’t get put in until this year and was curious why there was suddenly a drastic drop in Attachment 2. There was a huge loss in season ticket holders for many reasons but mainly economic status. Many people are unable to make all 16 games so they feel as though they are throwing money away when they can’t attend. Joe was curious what larger schools were paying for recruiting. Well over a million dollars. UWGB coaches drive many places whereas the larger schools fly their coaches’ short distances. Brianna stated that she heard athletes are provided with team dinners and are given leather couches. We like to feed them and give the players time to relax before game time. There are couches in the locker rooms, but in the dorms they bring those themselves. Matt was concerned with the increase for student employment. The minimum wage increased and students are hired to work as athletic staff at athletic events. Cheng asked why basketball is the most supported in athletics. The league was participate in, the Horizon League, has expectations for the basketball program. They offer more scholarships and travel the country more than other programs. We need those programs so we can generate ticket revenue. When we put together budgets we do it at a standpoint where our programs can be competitive. Matt asked if the Men’s Basketball team was going to win this year. Take advantage and come out to see the athletes play!
VIII. Action Items
a. Kress Events Center Auxiliary Budget- Tania entertained a motion to approve. Matt motioned to take a ten minute recess. Chris seconded. Andy called the question. Lindsay acclimated. Tania called the meeting to order at 6:31 pm. Tania entertained the motion to approve with recommendations. Andy motioned. Sheila seconded. Matt motioned to enter committee of the whole for 30 minutes. Sheila seconded. Andy called the question. Joe acclimated. There was talk that more should be done by the Kress Center to increase revenue. Possibility to look into a reevaluation of the original sales pitch that was made to the students. The board did however like the operations and maintenance ideas. Some feel that the idea of the Kress Maintenance returning unused money was very commendable. Andy motioned to exit committee of the whole. Cheng seconded. Sheila called the question. Brianna acclimated. Exit at 6:54 pm. Lindsay called the question. Roll call vote passed 11-0-3.
b. Fourth Estate request- Matt motioned to approve. Jessica seconded. Andy stated that this is coming from their reserve so we really don’t have to pay for anything. Sheila wanted to make a note that we should treat it like its coming from our reserve. Matt stated that was the purpose so we can keep track of the reserve so they don’t spend it foolishly. Brianna thought it was a good idea. Matt stated that they average $1200.00 with each issue. They don’t want to turn away business and that is why they are doing with the lack of color ads. Lynsy called the question. Roll call vote passed 11-0-3.
c. Design Lounge Request- Tania emailed the presenters and the reply was read at the meeting. The guest speakers are open to all students and anyone interested should come and check it out. There is a lecture in Studio Arts that can be used for the speakers so students will attend. Jessica commented on the statement made that speakers from UW Milwaukee and UW Madison will not be able to be paid. They will be paid but they must go through Grant Winslow. Board of regents F-50 references state that we are unable to fund academic produced activities. Andy stated that we were not able to fund it, but in essence we are able to disregard this and that would give them the opportunity to come back and say this isn’t academic. The professor is holding the speaker in the room but it’s also the largest room in Studio Arts. Sheila asked if we were to approve this today, could we give them our guidelines. The board was asked if in their opinion was the event more academic or an org event. When asked their opinions a larger number of the board felt that it was more academic. This was because the events were helping students to help them with their portfolios. Tania entertained the motion to approve. Lynsy made a motion to table. Matt asked what information the board wanted to find out if it was tabled because nothing was clear. Hand raise vote to table- no table. Motion failed. Brianna motioned to approve design lounge. Andy seconded. Chris stated that he now thinks that things were not stated as academic. Chris also stated that we could defend ourselves by saying that they are allowed to go not that they have to go. Lynsy called the question. Andy objected stating that it is the professors’ choice to cancel classes so that students can attend events. Lynsy recalled the question. Roll call vote passed 9-3-2. 
d. AlternateTheatre request- Tania entertained the motion to approve. Joe motioned. Matt seconded. Andy called the question. Joe objected. Joe called the question. Roll call vote 12-0-2. 
IX. Announcements- Org budgets were sent to duplicating and there will be new binders after they are compiled. We will be hearing a few orgs next meeting plus the Union. Org budgets will be something new. Sheila asked if we can have a list of what they were allocated last year. No. After researching, we’ve discovered it can’t be considered. We have to rank our trips and events. The meeting is in room 103. 
X. Adjournment- Joe motioned to adjourn. Chris seconded. Lynsy called the question. Brianna acclimated. Adjourned at 7:33 pm.
Respectfully Submitted by,

Amanda Hart
SUFAC Administrative Assistant
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